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SUBJECT: Administrative Applications for Unorthodox Locations

DATE: March 21, 1990

Division Memorandum No. 3-89, dated March 24, 1989, advised the industry that the
OCD would no longer automatically approve unopposed unorthodox location
applications. Unorthodox locations can be approved administratively in accordance
with the Rules and Regulations or applicable special pool rules if surface conditions
truly prevent the use of a legal location and if directional drilling to a legal location is
not feasible.

Topographic conditions which will be considered to justify an unorthodox location
include such traditional factors as terrain features (steep slopes, arroyos, etc.)
which make drilling impractical. In addition, approval may be given to avoid
archeological sites which may not be disturbed without substantial mitigation,
incompatible surface uses such as buildings, recreation areas, etc. Applications
should fully document the reason an unorthodox location is required.

The attached guidelines state the minimum information which should be submitted with
applications for administrative approval of unorthodox locations. Failure to provide
the necessary information will probably result in processing delays.

If the surface of the proration unit or proposed drill site is controlled by a Federal
Surface Management Agency, a copy of the application must be sent to the appropriate
agency office.

If there are legal locations within the proration unit which are drillable, but the
operator choses not to drill those locations for geological reasons the application
cannot be approved administratively and a hearing will be required.



